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 WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO? 
 

Recent rail shutdowns have seen the Botany Rail 
Duplication track team complete over 400 metres of 
track reconditioning which included the installation 
of over 1800 tonnes of concrete capping and 2000 
tonnes of ballast. 
 
Work over the shutdown also included moving the 
track 120 metres to the new permanent alignment 
that will service the new freight line. 

The same weekend also included drainage works 
from the civils team, signalling works from the 
signalling team and O’Riordan Street bridge 
preparation works from the structures team. 

Nearby works on the Southern Cross Drive bridge 
saw a 600-tonne crawler crane pick up 115 tonnes 
of steel and timber and land it into position onto the 
newly constructed bridge abutment (which supports 
the bridge at either end) and central pier. 

The steelwork was fabricated in northwest Sydney 
and delivered to site in sections, where it was then 
further assembled into a single 33 metres span. 

The lift required a full closure of Southern Cross 
Drive, in both directions as well as approvals from 
Sydney Airport.  

The project is currently gearing up for a 5-day track 
possession at the end of August which will see the 
demolition of the existing O’Riordan Street bridge 
and the installation of a new bridge and track at 
O’Riordan Street. Additional track reconditioning 
will also take place across the project over the 
upcoming rail shutdown. 

The next few months will see further track 
reconditioning and signalling work, drainage and 
earthworks together with the truss removal and 
bridge lowering at Southern Cross Drive. 

 
 

 

Recent rail shutdown work between General Holmes Drive and 
O’Riordan Street bridge 
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RECENT WORK 

 

 

  

A 600-tonne crane picking up the timber bridge girder to land into position on the central pier over the closed  
Southern Cross Drive 

115 tonnes of steel and timber being lowered into position onto the newly constructed bridge abutment (which supports 
the bridge at either end) and central pier 
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WHATS NEXT? 

The project is gearing up for a 5-day shutdown 
from 25-30 August. 

On this weekend, we will be undertaking track 
work which includes track cutting and 
resurfacing, rail dragging, welding and tamping 
works between Baxter Road and Robey Street 
bridge and between Banksia Street and 
Swinbourne Street.  

Works undertaken over this shutdown will also 
include cable relocation work at O’Riordan Street 
bridge and Robey Street bridge and the 
demolition of the existing bridge at O’Riordan 
Street.  

 

Once the bridge at O’Riordan  Street is removed 
a new bridge will be installed along with a new 
bridge track. 

Further track reconditioning and signalling work 
will be completed over upcoming possessions 
that are scheduled towards the end of the year.  

These works are very important to enable the 
duplication to successfully complete the 
installation of the remaining new track and 
signalling infrastructure. 

 

To provide feedback about the works:  

please call our 24-hour Enviroline on 1300 550 402,  

email botanyduplication@jhg.com.au, or 

mail John Holland, Level 3, 65 Pirrama Road, Pyrmont, NSW, 2009  

and quote reference number: BRD39 

 

WANT TO KNOW MORE? 

p: 1300 550 402 

e: botanyduplication@jhg.com.au 

w: botanyduplication.com.au 

 

Register for project updates by hovering 

your phone over the code. 
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